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13 October 2022 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Welcome to Year 7 2023 
 
I am excited to welcome you to the Kingscliff High School learning community. I would like to take this opportunity to introduce 
myself, my name is Brooke Hawkey.  As the Year Adviser for this cohort I will work in partnership with you to: 
 
 Assist students to successfully transition into the high school learning environment 
 Nurture student wellbeing as they develop as individuals 
 Coordinate year group activities and initiatives 
 Encourage and foster positive social relationships 
 Guide students to ensure they achieve to their full potential 
 
Please feel free to contact me whenever you are concerned about the wellbeing of your child.    
 
I also encourage families to engage with the Kingscliff High School website and our Facebook page.  All our policies and other 
helpful documents, such as the Kingscliff High School Handbook can be found on our website.   
https://kingscliff-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 
 
Families will receive log in details for the Parent Portal, which is also very useful.  These online communications hold a wealth 
of information about our school and are provided for your convenience.  
 
Year 7 Camp 6–8 March 2023 
The Year 7 Camp is booked for the beginning of March 2023.  Students will travel to PGL Kindilan QLD, which is located in 
Redland Bay between Brisbane and the Gold Coast, on Monday 6 March 2023 and return on Wednesday 8 March 2023.  The 
purpose of this camp is to foster and strengthen relationships, as well as team building, resilience and experience. 
https://www.pgladventurecamps.com.au/kindilan/ 
 
Families will receive more information in Week 2 of Term 1, 2023, however, we acknowledge that the start of the year is an 
expensive time and wish to give as much notice as possible.  Students will need to pay the deposit and return notes promptly 
to secure a spot, when permission notes are issued early next year.    
 
The total cost of the camp will be approximately $270 which includes transport, accommodation, activities and meals for the 
duration of the stay.   If your child has any remaining 2022 Education Hardship Fund monies, these will be transferred to the 
high school and you may use this to pay for the Year 7 Camp. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, at any time, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
 
Kind regards 

   
 
Michael Hensley   Brooke Hawkey 
Principal   Year 7 Adviser 

brooke.hawkey2@det.nsw.edu.au 
Admin 2022-1611 


